NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, September 24, 2015
ALTA, Southington, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Mark Hill, Vicki Gustavson, Wayne Theriault, Rick Rumsey, Corinne Byrne, Michael Foran

1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne reported the checking account balance of $3680 
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted.
3. Welcome to Michael Foran, New Britain:  Mr. Foran is principal of New Britain High School Satellite Careers Academy. This is a school of choice with 158 students with a staff of 10.  This program services over age and under credited students who must apply to the program. The program has a clearly established student profile and goals for all students. School hours are 7:45 to 3:05. The program utilizes a block schedule emphasizing credit acceleration and recovery. Online classes are offered as well. Students can graduate within 2 years depending on their credits needed. Welcome Michael.
4. STARS Planning:  Mark informed us that Debra LaRoache is no longer affiliated with Lincoln College but will contact them to see if we can continue to hold our annual conference at Lincoln. The suggested date for next spring is May 20. Mark will try to confirm this date by the next meeting. STARS leadership meeting will begin, Thursday, December 3 at REACH in West Hartford from 10:00 am to 12:00 noon. We will again have a theme for each meeting starting with online safety. Anti bullying will be the theme of the January 7 (Thursday) meeting at ALTA in Southington. Mark will check to see if staff from Camp Slopper can facilitate this meeting. Bill will check into the State Police for a contact about online predators for the next meeting. Corinne mentioned that the judgers from West Hartford, Nancy DePalma and Paul Visinus were very please with the conference and look forward to participating in next years conference.
5. November Professional Development Day:  Rob has confirmed that Danbury will host November 3 Professional Development Day with the theme being Dealing With Students concerning Anxiety Disorders, Impulsivity, ADHD, and Those Effected by Trauma. Sandy Atanasoff will take the lead with setting up workshops and has confirmed keynote speakers. Rick suggested that a workshop concerning ODD students be added as well. Lunch will be provided by Abbott Tech students through a partnership between ACE and Abbott Tech. Bill will invite Scott Newgass from the CT DOE to again speak during lunch and update what policies we need to be aware of at the state level. After lunch a speaker will present an update on new drugs that are showing up in our student population currently. Other suggestions are welcome. This year the price will be $15 for members and $35 for non-members.
6. Other Discussion:  Vicki suggested that we try to make contact with programs we have not seen for a while. If successful, it was suggested that we ask those programs to host future meetings.
7. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will be at West Hartford REACH on Thursday, October 22 at 4:00 pm. Other meetings will be December 3 at Southington ALTA (Holiday dinner to follow) and January 28 location TBA.
